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Kelly Lush

From: Holly Doty <oapsb@oapsb.ca>
Sent: June 22, 2022 4:14 PM
To: Holly Doty; Lisa Darling; Patrick J Weaver
Subject: OAPSB Endorsement - Federal Bail Reform
Attachments: FEDERAL BAIL REFORM - OAPSB.pdf

Dear Members  
 
Please see the letter sent yesterday to Minister Lametti and Minister Mendicino regarding Federal Bail Reform 
from Chair Patrick Weaver and Executive Director Lisa Darling.  
 
__________________________________________________ 
 

Dear Minister Lametti and Minister Mendicino,  

“The need for evidence-based bail reform” 

On behalf of Chair Patrick Weaver and Executive Director Lisa Darling,  please accept this letter as 
formal endorsement by the Ontario Association of Police Services Boards, for the legislative proposals 
for bail reform advanced to you by the Toronto Police Services Board on May 25, 2022. 

Kind regards, 

 
Holly Doty, CMP 
Ontario Association of Police Services Boards 
180 Simcoe St, London, ON N6B 1H9  
T: 1-800-831-7727 | C: 519.636.7707 
oapsb@oapsb.ca 
 
cc 
Deputy Minister Di Tommaso 
Jamie McGarvey, President Association Municipalities Ontario (AMO) 
Chief Nishan Duraiappah, President Ontario Association Chiefs of Police (OACP) 
Jim Hart, Chair, Toronto Police Services Board 
Ryan Teschner, Executive Director and Chief of Staff, Toronto Police Services Board   
Bill Clancy, Executive Director, Durham Regional Police Services Board 
Jennifer Malloy, Executive Director, Canadian Association of Police Governance (CAPG) 
Board of Directors & Members Ontario Association of Police Service Boards (OAPSB) 



   

   
 

 
 

Ontario Association of Police Services Boards 
180 Simcoe St, London, ON N6B 1H9 

oapsb@oapsb.ca  
1-800-831-7727  

June 7, 2022,  
 
The Honourable David Lametti  
Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada 
6023 Monk Blvd. Montréal, Quebec  
H4E 3H5  
 
The Honourable Marco Mendicino  
Minister of Public Safety  
Confederation Building, Suite 203  
House of Commons Ottawa, Ontario  
K1A 0A6  
 

Dear Minister Lametti and Minister Mendicino:  

RE: SUPPORT FOR REQUESTS BY TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD RELATED TO FEDERAL BAIL 
REFORM 

“The need for evidence-based bail reform” 

Please accept this letter as formal endorsement by the Ontario Association of Police Services Boards, 
for the legislative proposals for bail reform advanced to you by the Toronto Police Services Board on 
May 25, 2022. 

The requested legislative changes communicated to you by Toronto Police Services Board Chair Jim 
Hart and Executive Director Ryan Teschner are both thoughtful and measured.  The comprehensive 
report provided to them by Chief of Police, James Ramer, outlined the significant collaborative 
initiatives within the city designed to prevent gun violence through proactive interventions and 
improved investigative outcomes.  It also acknowledged the small portion of the population where 
proactive and early intervention strategies have proven to be unsuccessful in deterring their 
engagement in violent gun crimes.  It is in response to this high-risk segment of the population that 
the Toronto Police Services Board seeks changes to federal legislation that would; 

● Require that Bail Hearings for the most serious firearm offences be heard by a 
judge of the Ontario Court or Superior Court, clearly conveying Parliament’s view 
of the seriousness of these offences (and their impact on the public) as well as 
reflecting the views and concerns of the public about these incidents 

● Add an additional route to First Degree Murder under Section 231 of the Criminal Code, by 
including death resulting from the discharge of a firearm in a congregate setting; this would 
act as a strong deterrent, clearly express society’s disapprobation of such conduct and help 

mailto:oapsb@oapsb.ca


   

   
 

 
 

maintain public confidence in the justice system; and  
● Increase parole ineligibility to 2/3 of an individual’s custodial sentence, for any offence 

where the court finds that the offender discharged a firearm in a congregate setting 
(including those who are found to be parties to such offences).  

We recognize that the complexities of the issues impacting community safety and wellbeing require 
a collaborative multi-sector commitment to be successful. This is no exception.  Emergency services, 
community services, health services, local councils, provincial governments and the federal 
government need to recognize the crucial role each plays in the collective effort to make each of our 
communities safe.   

Toronto Police Services Board is asking for this reform, because the tools currently available to the 
police and their partner agencies have been in-effective at preventing tragic events within the city.  
We applaud the Toronto Police Services Board and the Toronto Police Service for their leadership on 
this issue. This issue is not isolated to the City of Toronto, it impacts all communities.  

As the leading voice for police governance in Ontario, we encourage you to prioritize the Toronto 
Police Services Boards proposed legislated changes related to Federal Bail Reform. 

Yours truly,  

      

Patrick Weaver                    Lisa Darling 
Chair, OAPSB      Executive Director, OAPSB 

 

cc:  
Deputy Minister Di Tommaso 
Jamie McGarvey, President Association Municipalities Ontario (AMO) 
Chief Nishan Duraiappah, President Ontario Association Chiefs of Police (OACP) 
Jim Hart, Chair, Toronto Police Services Board 
Ryan Teschner, Executive Director and Chief of Staff, Toronto Police Services Board   
Bill Clancy, Executive Director, Durham Regional Police Services Board 
Jennifer Malloy, Executive Director, Canadian Association of Police Governance (CAPG) 
Board of Directors & Members Ontario Association of Police Service Boards (OAPSB) 
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Kelly Lush

From: NWMO News <contactus@nwmo.ca>
Sent: June 22, 2022 4:45 PM
To: Kelly Lush
Subject: Safety is everything // La sûreté avant tout

 

  

Safety is everything 
  

  

Message from the President and CEO  
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At the Nuclear Waste Management Organization (NWMO), safety is 
our first and highest priority. It drives everything we do – from project 
design, engineering and environmental research, to aligning with 
Indigenous Knowledge and engaging local communities.  
  

Over this past quarter, we have taken significant strides forward to 
confirm the safety of Canada’s plan to contain and isolate used nuclear 
fuel in a deep geological repository. 
  

The stories presented below speak to a number of ongoing studies that 
are establishing the safety of the project. As we move towards site 
selection and beyond, these ongoing studies will help ensure that 
potential host communities understand all the factors they need to 
make an informed decision about partnering with the NWMO. 
  

Sincerely, 
  

Laurie Swami 
  
  

   

The NWMO releases Confidence in Safety reports for 
potential siting areas for used nuclear fuel repository 

  

https://www.nwmo.ca/en/More‐information/News‐and‐Activities/2022/06/15/16/57/The‐NWMO‐
releases‐Confidence‐in‐Safety‐reports" target="_blank" cdlinkrefidmso="30" 

>
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The NWMO 
completes 
successful 
engineering 
demonstration, 
marking major 
safety and 
technical 
achievement 

 
 

 

https://www.nwmo.ca/en/More‐information/News‐and‐
Activities/2022/06/06/19/37/The‐NWMO‐completes‐successful‐
engineering‐demonstration‐marking‐major" target="_blank" 

cdlinkrefidmso="33" 

>
  

The NWMO 
launches 
community 
studies focused 
on economic and 
social benefits 
and impacts 

 
 

 

https://www.nwmo.ca/en/More‐information/News‐and‐
Activities/2022/05/20/17/03/The‐NWMO‐marks‐important‐
milestone‐in‐the‐site‐selection‐process" target="_blank" 

cdlinkrefidmso="37" 

>
  

The NWMO 
reflects on its 
commitment to 
protecting the 
environment 

 

 

https://www.nwmo.ca/en/More‐information/News‐and‐
Activities/2022/04/21/19/36/International‐Mother‐Earth‐Day‐

reminds‐us‐of‐our‐duty‐to‐honour‐and‐protect‐the‐environment" 
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target="_blank" cdlinkrefidmso="41" 

>
  

Elder Dorothy Parenteau of the Council of Elders and Youth 
passes teachings to the next generation 

  

https://www.nwmo.ca/en/More‐information/News‐and‐Activities/2022/03/09/13/18/Elder‐Dorothy‐
Parenteau‐of‐the‐Council‐of‐Elders‐and‐Youth‐passes‐teachings‐to‐the‐next‐generation" 

target="_blank" cdlinkrefidmso="46" 

>

  

  

NWMO Ignace Learn More Centre 



5

304 Main St. 
Ignace, ON P0T 1T0 

  
NWMO South Bruce Office 

 12B Clinton St. S., PO Box 570 
Teeswater, ON N0G 2S0 

  
NWMO head office 

22 St. Clair Avenue East, Fourth Floor 
Toronto, ON M4T 2S3 

Canada 
  

contactus@nwmo.ca  
  

Click here to unsubscribe. 
  

   

http://www.nwmo.ca" 
target="_blank" 

cdlinkrefidmso="53" 

>
  

   

  

La sûreté avant tout 
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Message de la présidente et chef de la direction 
  

À la Société de gestion des déchets nucléaires (SGDN), la sûreté est 
notre première et plus grande priorité. Elle sous-tend tout ce que nous 
faisons – depuis la conception du projet, l’ingénierie et la recherche 
environnementale jusqu’à l’alignement avec le savoir autochtone et à 
la concertation avec les collectivités locales. 
  

Au cours du dernier trimestre, nous avons fait d’importants pas dans la 
confirmation de la sûreté du plan canadien de confinement et 
d’isolement du combustible nucléaire irradié dans un dépôt géologique 
en profondeur. 
  

Les articles présentés ci-dessous portent sur un certain nombre 
d’études que nous menons actuellement pour établir la sûreté du 
projet. À mesure que nous avançons dans la sélection d’un site et vers 
la prochaine étape de nos travaux, ces études continues contribueront 
à faire en sorte que les collectivités hôtes potentielles comprennent 
tous les facteurs nécessaires pour prendre une décision éclairée quant 
à l’établissement d’un partenariat avec la SGDN. 
  

Sincèrement, 
  

Laurie Swami 
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La SGDN publie des rapports Confiance dans la sûreté 
pour les régions hôtes potentielles du futur dépôt de 
combustible nucléaire irradié 

  

https://www.nwmo.ca/fr/More‐information/News‐and‐Activities/2022/06/15/16/57/The‐NWMO‐
releases‐Confidence‐in‐Safety‐reports" target="_blank" cdlinkrefidmso="72" 

>

  

La SGDN effectue 
avec succès une 
démonstration 
technique, 
marquant ainsi 
une réalisation 
majeure sur le 
plan de la sûreté 
et de l’ingénierie  

 
 

 

https://www.nwmo.ca/fr/More‐information/News‐and‐
Activities/2022/06/06/19/37/The‐NWMO‐completes‐successful‐
engineering‐demonstration‐marking‐major" target="_blank" 

cdlinkrefidmso="75" 

>
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La SGDN lance 
des études 
communautaires 
examinant les 
avantages et les 
impacts 
économiques et 
sociaux 

 
 

 

https://www.nwmo.ca/fr/More‐information/News‐and‐
Activities/2022/05/20/17/03/The‐NWMO‐marks‐important‐
milestone‐in‐the‐site‐selection‐process" target="_blank" 

cdlinkrefidmso="79" 

>
  

La SGDN réfléchit 
à son engagement 
à protéger 
l'environnement 

 
 

 

https://www.nwmo.ca/fr/More‐information/News‐and‐
Activities/2022/04/21/19/36/International‐Mother‐Earth‐Day‐

reminds‐us‐of‐our‐duty‐to‐honour‐and‐protect‐the‐environment" 
target="_blank" cdlinkrefidmso="83" 

>
  

L’aînée Dorothy Parenteau, membre du Conseil des 
aînés et des jeunes, transmet le savoir autochtone à la 
prochaine génération 

  

https://www.nwmo.ca/fr/More‐information/News‐and‐Activities/2022/03/09/13/18/Elder‐Dorothy‐
Parenteau‐of‐the‐Council‐of‐Elders‐and‐Youth‐passes‐teachings‐to‐the‐next‐generation" 
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target="_blank" cdlinkrefidmso="88" 

>

  

  

Centre En savoir plus de la SGDN à Ignace 
304, rue Main 

Ignace (ON) P0T 1T0 
  

Bureau de la SGDN à South Bruce 
 12B, rue Clinton Sud, CP 570 

Teeswater (ON) N0G 2S0 
  

Siège social de la SGDN 
22, avenue St. Clair Est, 4e étage 

Toronto (ON) M4T 2S3 
Canada 

  
contactus@nwmo.ca  

  
Cliquez ici pour vous désinscrire.

  

   

http://www.nwmo.ca/fr" 
target="_blank" 

cdlinkrefidmso="95" 

>
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Kelly Lush

From: Bruce Power <info@brucepower.com>
Sent: June 22, 2022 2:50 PM
To: Kelly Lush
Subject: Bruce Power Municipal eNewsletter

 

View this email in your browser  

  

 

 

 

 

Welcome to Bruce Power's 
Municipal eNewsletter 

 

Welcome to our first quarterly eNewsletter for Municipal stakeholders in Bruce, 

Grey and Huron Counties.  

The intent of this eNewsletter is to continue to foster our relationship while 

helping to keep you informed on some of the key initiatives and activities that 

we are working on at Bruce Power and in your communities. 

 

If you do not wish to receive this newsletter, please unsubscribe at any time 

and as always, please reach out to us with any questions or comments. 

 

Thank you, 

 

John Peevers, 

Director, Community and Media Relations and Economic Development 

John.peevers@brucepower.com 
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Residents support what we're doing 
Residents of Bruce, Grey and Huron counties continue to have confidence that 

Bruce Power operates safely, is involved with the community in a positive way, 

and agree that Bruce Power is a strong community citizen. 

Nearly all respondents (94%) continue to have confidence that the nuclear 

facility operates safely, feel that Bruce Power is involved with the community in 

a positive way (92%), and agree Bruce Power is a good community citizen 

(92%). Eight in 10 residents feel familiar with Bruce Power and 86 per cent of 

those residents have a favourable impression, saying they feel ‘excellent,’ ‘very 

good’ or ‘good’ about the company. 

 

Read more here 
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Clean Energy Frontier driving our economy 
 

The largest export from Bruce, Grey and Huron counties is the electricity that 

powers homes and businesses across the province and is helping to boost our 

local economy. A recent economic impact assessment by Jupia Consultants, 

Inc., showed that the nuclear energy production sector is a major contributor to 

the success of the regional economy. 

 

Read more here  
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Leading the journey to Net Zero 
 

We’re committed to helping Ontario and Canada reach their climate change 

goals, with a destination of Net Zero greenhouse gas emissions by 2050. We 

believe these goals are attainable and we’ve laid out our Road Map to Net 

Zero, which shows how Bruce Power and the Clean Energy Frontier region of 

Grey, Bruce and Huron Counties can do their part. 

 

Read more here  
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Bruce Power recently became the first commercial reactor to produce Lutetium-177  

 

Homegrown innovation Isotope Production 
System to supply world with life-saving 
medical isotopes 
 

A first-of-its-kind Isotope Production System continues to progress towards 

commercial, industrial-scale production of medical isotopes for cancer 

therapeutics. An international collaboration between Bruce Power, Isogen (a 

Kinectrics and Framatome company), and ITM Isotope Technologies Munich 

SE (ITM), recently marked the first instance lutetium-177, a short-lived medical 

isotope, has been produced in a commercial nuclear power reactor. 

 

Read more here  
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Community news and events  
  

 

 

 

Visitors Centre  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.  
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